
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

Opening Hymn - SDAH 469
Facilitator: Bheki T. Moyo
Panel: Wallacia Scott, Bella Rajasekararan,  Erna 
Herteliu, Ioan Herteliu

TEENS MEETING: Saturday 4pm in person. Join us 
for a moment of study and fun discovering What is the 
Holy Spirit? Things are better with friends! So make 
sure they come with you. Refreshments are served at 
the end.

PARALLEL FELLOWSHIP LUNCH in the Cedar 
Sycamore room on 18th December. Bring your own 
lunch, and a Christmas treat to share.

CHILDREN’S SABBATH SCHOOLS: We have 4 groups 
running at church - Cradle Roll (0-4) in the William’s 
Hall, Kindergarten / Primary (4-8) in the Armstrong 
Room, Junior (9-12) in the Larch room and Earlyteen 
(13+) in the Beech room. Sabbath school starts at 
9:45am. We have 2 groups running on zoom - Primary 
and Earlyteen. For more information, please email 
ishida.yvonne@gmail.com.
The Cradle Roll video programmes are going out on 
YouTube and Facebook as usual.
For anyone who would like to join us, Sabbath school 
will be running at church as usual on Christmas Day 
from 9:45am.

CHRISTMAS SERVICES 24th Evening at 5pm 
& 25th at 11am

TOY SERVICE
Medley of Carols - Ensemble

Announcements - Audrey Balderstone
Call to Worship: NAH 685 (First verse and chorus) - Handbells

The Bells Have Been Ringing Since Jesus Came - 
Congregation Joins

Invocation - Audrey Balderstone
Scriptural Call to Worship: John 1:14 & 1John 5:11

- Dean Russell MP
Carol: NAH 85 - O Come All Ye Faithful

Off ering and prayer - Audrey Balderstone
The First Noel - Angel Voices

Toy Services 60 years - Children bring their gifts to the front
Presentation of Toys to the Mayor - Pat Walton

Response - Mayor Peter Taylor
Away in a Manger - Junior Choir 

Family Prayer - Audrey Andersson
Scripture Reading: Matthew 2:10,11
- Baroness Dorothy Thornhill MBE

Meditation: “Those Faces Around the Manger”
- Pastor Wayne Erasmus

Carol: NAH 181 ‘Joy To The World’
Benediction - Pastor Wayne Erasmus

Angels From The Realms of Glory - Handbells

Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me, and do not 
hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such 

as these.” Matthew 19:14

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

CHURCH CLERK - MILIMO MUMBO
Milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

PRAYER MEETING ON WEDNESDAY AT 7PM.
Zoom Meeting ID: 863 3281 2854 Password: 063944.

SOUP RUN – every Friday the soup run goes into 
London to assist the rough sleepers who are in need 
of men’s winter clothes especially warm jumpers, 
jeans, warm jackets, socks underwear, sleeping bags 
and toiletries. If you wish to donate these items please 
contact Pat Walton on 07788311097 to arrange when 
to bring the items to the welfare centre.

WELFARE DEPARTMENT - Operates every week – 
usually two mornings. If you wish to make donations 
please contact Pat on 07788311097 to arrange when 
to bring the donations to the welfare centre. The 
donations MUST NOT BE LEFT ON THE CHURCH/
CENTRE PREMISES.

SUBSCRIBE TO THE CHURCH EBULLETIN and get 
all announcements in your email every Friday morning. 
Register on the website (www.stanboroughpark.
adventistchurch.org.uk/ebulletin) or send an email to 
jef@stanboroughpark.org

GIVING OFFERINGS BY BANK TRANSFER
Account Number: 40650561 Sort Code: 60-00-08 
Account Name: Stanborough Pk Church Seventh 
Account Type: Business
Reference: Name and Gift Aid No
If using Gift Aid or funds other than church budget 
offering or you need a receipt please email the treasury 
department with the details including.
Thank you to all the faithful members who continue to 
give their tithes and offerings. 

____________________SECOND PARTIAL REPORT OF 
THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE 4 DECEMBER 2021

PARALLEL WORSHIP COMMITTEE LEADER: Karen 
Vontzalidis COORDINATORS: Tunde Adebayo, Roy 
Christie, Michele Vitry (1 year), Sophia Vontzalidis (1 
year), Helen King-Brown

DEACONESS - DEPUTY HEAD DEACONESS: Pat Walton

CHURCH SITE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE: Denver 
Annable

ADULT SABBATH SCHOOL TEAM: John Dupuis

SENIORS’ CLUB  COMMITTEE:  Romy Barham,  Jean 
Hinks, Pam Robertson, Pat Swan

YOUTH LEADER: Tunde Adebayo, DEPUTY: Student 
Missionaries,  TEAM:  Meghan Herman,  Elizabeth 
Labalestra, Michael Lucking, Naomi Phillips

ADVENTURERS DIRECTOR: Megan Joseph
DEPUTY LEADER: Ophelia Herman,  SECRETARY: 
Kashina Smith, HELPING HANDS – Trond Asbjornsen 
& Margrette Johns,  BUILDERS –  Kashina Smith & 
Aline Dos Santos,  Sunbeam –  Mary Tanhamira & 
Megan Joseph, BUSY BEES – Benita Felaar & Sophia 
Charles, EARLY BIRDS – Kimberley Christian, LITTLE 
LAMBS – Wilna McComb

The 2nd Partial Report of the Nominating Committee 
will be voted on before the Toy Service this week.

TOY SERVICE ON SABBATH 11TH DECEMBER
The children will be invited to come forward with 
their gifts to put in the sacks during the service. They 
will be socially distanced and directed when to walk 
forward up the centre and right-hand aisles to put 
their gifts in the sacks, which will be at the tops of the 
aisles - not on the platform.  After placing their gifts 
they will be invited to exit down the left-hand aisle.  
We look forward to being able to share the ‘Love 
which came down at Christmas’ with those in our 
community through this very special service.
Thank you in anticipation of your help.

ADRA VIRTUAL GIFT BOX APPEAL 2021: This year 
our Virtual Gift Box campaign will benefit children 
in rural Chad. We would like to provide them with a 
basic school kit, a hygiene pack and a toy. We ask 
you to donate £10 per child on www.justgiving.com/
campaign/GiftboxesforChad2021 or, send us a cheque.

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS to all who attend 
Stanborough Park Church. We wish we could join 
you. However, we get much support from your kind 
messages and prayers. We are very touched by the 
fact that many who do not know us, still pray for us. 
Merry Christmas and a very happy new year, from Roy 
and Bronwen Atkinson.

BARBARA HANKIN is in Langley House and not 
Lancaster Court as was announced last Sabbath.

Becky De Oliveira, wife of Pastor Japhet De Oliveira 
was diagnosed on Wednesday with what they think is a 
Glioblastoma (cancer on the brain). This is very serious 
and Becky needs a miracle. Please pray earnestly 
for Becky, that the surgeons will be guided as they 
operate and that the correct course of treatment will 
follow. Pray too for Japhet, Joshua and Jonah and 
for Becky’s father who is with them. This family was 
dearly loved when Japhet was a Pastor here and 
they will be encouraged to know they are still a part 
of the Stanborough Family even though they are now 
ministering in America.


